
 FALMOUTH TOWN COUNCIL 

 

Minutes of a meeting of the Licensing Committee held via Zoom on Monday 13th December 

2021 at 5.15pm. 

   

Present:   Councillors D W Saunby (Chair), D Clegg (Vice-Chair), S D Eva, A Rowe and  

Z Young.  

 

In Attendance: E Middleditch      (Administration Officer)  

 S Fudge, Applicant    (The Kings) 

  B Hargrave, Applicant   (Koala Karlous) 

 

LSC369 APOLOGIES 

None.  

 

LSC370 INTERESTS AND DISPENSATIONS 

None.  

 

LSC371 MINUTES 

              It was proposed by Councillor Eva seconded by Councillor Cole and 

 

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held 

on 29th November 2021 be agreed as a correct 

record of the proceedings and signed by the 

Chairman.   

 

LSC372 CORNWALL COUNCIL 

The Orgia, 43 Church Street, Falmouth 

Members duly considered grant to license for sale by retail of alcohol Mondays to 

Fridays 0800 hours to 2230 hours (open 0800 to 2300 hours), Saturdays 0800 hours to 

2300 hours (open 0800 to 2330 hours) and Sundays 0800 hours to 2230 hours (open 

0800 to 2300 hours). Christmas Eve and New Years Eve 0800 hours to 0100 hours 

(open 0800 to 0130 hours). Service will cease for the outdoor area at 2130 hours.  

 

The Chair reported that the Police Licensing Officer raised no concerns.  

 

It was proposed by Councillor Eva, seconded by Councillor Cole and  

 

RESOLVED that the application is refused as the Council  

are concerned that the application will impinge on the CIZ  

and furthermore the applicant was not present so the Council  

felt unable to make an informed decision.  

 

NB: Following Licensing Officer advice the resolution was amended on 15th December 

2021 to the following: 

 

The Licencing Committee further considered the application, and taking into 

consideration how it would sit within the CIZ (Comunalative Impact Zone), feel that the 

application is far too close to other licenced premises within the CIZ, which already has 

a negative impact on residents living in the immediate area, and would add to current 

noise and anti-social behaviour, which is already common in this location, which is 

currently well served by licenced premises. 



  

Kings Head Hotel, Church Street, Falmouth 

Members duly considered variation to license to increase the opening hours, sale of 

alcohol on the premises and recorded music on Wednesday nights only. Wednesday 

opening hours to increase from 0900 to 0130 hours to 0900 to 0200 hours, sale of 

alcohol hours to increase from 1000 to 0100 hours to 1000 hours to 0145 hours and 

recorded music to increase from 1000 to 0000 hours to 1000 to 0200 hours.  

 

The applicant explained that Wednesdays have become a busy student night in Town 

and during the last 8 weeks he had been submitting Tens Licences for the late night 

opening which had proved to be busy. Mangoes cannot accommodate all the students 

therefore the Kings later opening hours take students off the street and prevent the long 

ques outside Mangoes.  

 

The Chair reported that the Police Licensing Officer raised no concerns. 

 

It was proposed by Councillor Eva, seconded by Councillor Young and  

 

RESOLVED that the Council raises no objection to 

the variation to the license.  

 

Falmouth Farmer’s Market Pitch, The Moor, Falmouth 

Members duly considered grant to license for sale by retail of alcohol at Farmers Market 

adjacent to Sue & Petes pitch on Thursdays and Saturdays 0900 hours to 1800 hours. 

 

The Chair reported that the Police Licensing Officer raised no concerns and reported 

that the applicant had been trading under a Tens License and wished to formalise the 

License.  

 

It was proposed by Councillor Clegg, seconded by Councillor Rowe and  

 

RESOLVED that the Council raises no objection to 

the grant to license.  

 

 Koala Karlous, 23 Killigrew Street, Falmouth 

Members duly considered Pavement Licence to allow furniture on the “highway” to be 

used for the consumption of food, alcohol and drink until 30 September, 2022.  

 

The applicant explained the need for outdoor seating during the pandemic which will 

encourage patrons not to loiter inside the premises.  

 

It was proposed by Councillor Cole, seconded by Councillor Young and  

 

  RESOLVED that the Council raises no objection to 

   the Pavement License subject that the applicant does  

not encroach out of the limitations of his pitch to ensure  

that the pavement is easily accessible to pedestrians.  

 

          There being no further business to transact the Chair declared the Meeting closed at  

            5.55pm.  

 

            Signed: ………………………………………… Date: ……………………… 


